
 
Peppercorn Press 

 
Carrathool Public School 
Glover St, Carrathool NSW 2711 
Tel: 02) 6993 5143     Fax: 02) 6993 5002     Email: carrathool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.carrathool-p.school.nsw.edu.au 

 
  Term 4 – Week 6                                                         Thursday 17th November 2016                                        

 
Tuesday -School Library 
Wednesday -Mobile Library         (Monthly)                  
Thursday -Student Banking (Bank books)              
Friday  -Sport              (Sports Uniform)    
 
CALENDAR: 
Mobile Library Days – Wednesday 30th November. 
Playgroup Days – Fridays. All welcome. 
 
Week 6    
                Thurs 17th Nov – Proud & Deadly Awards  
                                               @ Deniliquin 
                Thurs 17th & Fri 18th Nov - 2016 Aspire 
                                                               Me Art Camp                               
Week 7 
                Thurs 24th Nov – Big Bash Cricket @ 
                                             Deniliquin 
Week 8 
                Mon 28th Nov – Live Life Well Paint the 
                                             Pavements       
                Tues 29th Nov – Performance by 
                                             Reverend Jesse 
Week 9 
                Thurs 8th & Fri 9th Dec – Borambola Small  
                                                            Schools Camp 

 

Announcement 

I have accepted the position of Teaching Principal 
2 at Lord Howe Island Central School, beginning 
at the start of 2017. I will miss the students, staff 
and community immensely, but intend on 
continuing to challenge the students and enjoy 
my time with them before I go! 

School Photos 

School photos will be sent home with the children 
soon.  

Presentation Night 

Presentation Night will be held on Thursday 15th 
December at 6:30pm. We would like to invite all 
family and friends to come along. 

School shades 

All students have been provided with school 
shades. As the weather is warming up and days 
are sunnier, our new 
shades are perfect for 
protecting our eyes. 
All students are 
encouraged to wear 
them to and from 
school and at play 
times. 

Farewell 

We said farewell to Mrs Mary Gilbert on 
Wednesday. We wish you all the best with a 
speedy recovery and hope to see you next year 
with a brand new hip! 
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Carols by Candlelight will be held at the Hay 
Railway Station on Saturday 3rd December at 
7:30pm. Everyone is welcome. Don’t forget to 
bring along your picnic rugs for a joyous night. 

Mosquitoes 

There are still lots of mosquitoes around, so we 
would like to remind everyone of the importance 
of using sprays and 
deterrents to help ease 
the amount of bites and 
stings. At school we use 
sunscreen and repellent 
at lunch time. 

Heat – Ups 

As the weather is warmer and the days are 
beautiful, we would like to allocate Thursdays as 
our heat-up days. Children are encouraged to 
bring in healthy cold lunches on other days. 

Painting Day 

Live Life Well Painting Pavement Day will be held 
on Monday 28th November and we would like to 
ask the parents to send in some old clothes for 
the kids to wear on this day. 

Remembrance Day 

This year 11th November 
marked the 98th anniversary 
of the Armistice which 
ended the First World War. 
We observed 1 minute of silence in memory of 
those who died or suffered in the line of duty. 

Borambola Excursion 

Please refer to attached letter to complete 
required medical and consent forms online by 
Friday 18th November. 

‘Big Bash’ Cricket 

‘Big Bash’ Cricket notes will be sent home on 
Thursday and we ask if they could please be 
returned by Wednesday 23rd November. 

Captain’s Report 
By Benjamin 
 
On Friday 11th November we commemorated 
Remembrance Day. We participated in a lot of 
different activities. We lowered the flag and had 
a minute of silence and painted poppies.  
 
Next Thursday we will be going to Deniliquin for 
the ‘Big Bash’ cricket. I will be doing a lot of 
practice and can’t wait. 
 
On 8th and 9th of December we will be going to 
Borambola for an excursion where we will meet 
other small schools.  
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On Friday the 11.11.2016 our school commemorated Remembrance Day. 
 
Firstly, we put rosemary in a button hole on our shirt. Then we learnt the ode. Cassidy put 
the flag down to half-mast and we paid our respects with one minute of silence. 
 
After that, we wrote down some facts and painted some pictures. 
It was a beautiful day to pay our respects to the fallen soldiers and learn the ode. 
 
By Sam Merrylees. 
 
 
On Friday 11th November 2016 we learnt about Remembrance Day. We did some colouring in and 
listened to songs. We all had to go out to the Australian flag and stay silent for a minute. 
We all got to hold poppies and the teacher took a photo. I drew some poppies in a vase and some 
photo frames on a shelf and a note from a man who had gone to the war. 
Cassidy and I worked together doing crosswords and read a little story. I Remember…. 
A poppy is to remember the soldiers who died for us. It is a symbol. 
 
We also said the ode: 
 
They shall grow not old,  
As we that are left grow old,  
Age shall not weary them,  
Nor the years condemn.  
At the going down of the sun  
And in the morning,  
We will remember them. 
 
By Stella Tuohey. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 


